
 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Vision Zero Program Implementation project in fiscal year 2025. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Las Vegas, located at 495 S. Main 

Street, Las Vegas, NV 89101. 

 

The purpose of the project is to enhance transportation safety along a number of corridors that 

have been identified as a “High Injury Network” as part of the City’s Vision Zero Action Plan 

where traffic fatalities and serious injuries are heavily concentrated. This includes four roadways 

in Nevada’s First Congressional District.  

 

This project is a responsible use of taxpayer funds due to its direct tie to improving roadway 

safety for everyone, its broad community support, and the Federal nexus.  

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 

USC 133(b)(5).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Dina Titus 

Member of Congress

 


